
 

 

 

 

 

New York, 27 January 2023 

 
Excellency, 

 

We have the honor to address you in our capacity as the co-facilitators of the 

intergovernmental consultations on the High-Level Meeting of the General Assembly on 

Tuberculosis to be held in 2023. 

We would like to sincerely thank all delegations for their active and constructive 

engagement during the negotiation process on the draft resolution “Scope, modalities, format and 

organization of the High-Level Meeting on Tuberculosis”.  

Attached, please find the final draft of the modalities resolution as a result of extensive 

discussions during the informal consultations. The text has been carefully drafted to reflect all the 

proposals and inputs of Member States in a balanced and concise manner as well as to ensure the 

conformity with the agreed language of relevant GA modalities resolutions.  

We are placing the draft resolution under silence procedure until 12:00 pm, Wednesday,  

1 February 2023. 

We count on your continued support and cooperation in the consensual adoption of the 

modalities resolution, which will pave the way for an effective and inclusive preparation process 

for the 2023 HLM on TB as well as its successful and action-oriented outcome.    

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

   

 
Krzysztof Szczerski 

Ambassador, 

Permanent Representative  

of the Republic of Poland 

to the United Nations 

 

 

Bakhtiyor Ibragimov 

Ambassador, 

Permanent Representative  

of the Republic of Uzbekistan 

to the United Nations 

 

  

All Permanent Representatives 

and Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


